Subject: West House NEWS (Spring BBQ TODAY!, Senior Research Dinner TOMORROW, Cereal Bar,

Senior Reception, thanks for a great year)

Date: Monday, May 28, 2018 at 3:47:10 PM Central European Summer Time

From: Ryan C. Hickox To: Ryan C. Hickox

Attachments: image001.png, image002.png, image003.png, image004.png, image005.png, image006.png,

image007.png, image008.png, image009.png

Hi Westians,

I hope you've enjoyed the weekend as we near the end of the academic year.

On this Memorial Day, let's all be sure to take some time to remember and reflect on those who gave their lives in service of their country.

Looking forward to getting together at our final **Community Dinner** of the year, our **SPRING BBQ TODAY at 6pm** in front of West House out on Tuck Mall. We'll have food, ice cream, live music, and lawn games.

And thanks to all for a wonderful year as this is our final Westletter of the year. Good luck on exams!

Best,

RCH

THE WESTLETTER for the week of 5/27/18

as always, for more see sites.dartmouth.edu/west-house/



To add the West House calendar to your own calendar applications, you can use this iCal link.

- Westians in the News

Westians Loveridge A. Bere '18, Pooja Singhi '18, and Nicole Salet '20 are part of a spring seminar
 "The Challenge of Global Poverty: Why It Matters, What We Can Do About It", taught by Dickey Center
 Fellow and former Deputy Administrator for USAID, Donald Steinberg, in which students work for the
 fictional nation of Wakanda from Marvel's Black Panther to develop plans for technology and
 development.



• Westians were well represented at the Celebration of Athletic Excellence on Monday. Jack Traynor '19 (football, at left the photo below) and Remy Borinsky '19 (women's soccer, second from right) won the Class of 1948 Scholar-Athlete Awards, given "to one male and one female of the junior class, who have combined outstanding performance in athletics and significant achievement in academics." Zoe Leonard '19 (volleyball, third from left) won the Class of 1950 Award, presented to "the varsity student-athlete who has demonstrated the most extraordinary commitment to community service." Congratulations to these three and all the athletics awards recipients!



West House staff affiliate Julie Bonette (Communications) has <u>published an article on her role as the</u>
 <u>emergency coordinator</u> for the Office of Communications, in which she helps prepare the College for
 responses to emergencies including active shooter situations.



- WEST HOUSE SPRING BBQ TODAY 6pm FAHEY



Our final **Community Dinner** of the year will be our **Spring BBQ TODAY!** We'll food on the grill, music, live performance from the group Darkness, ice cream, and lawn games. Come celebrate the end of term with your fellow Westians! Also if you haven't yet picked up your House Gear, this is your **last chance!** Please find Dr. Ted, myself, or one of the UGAs and we can get you your gear.

- SENIOR RESEARCH DINNER TOMORROW!

One of our favorite events in West House last year was the **Senior Research Dinner** at the HP's residence, in which seniors gave a brief presentation of their research projects and discussed over dinner at the end of term. All seniors are invited -- we'd love to hear about your fascinating work! You're very much encouraged to bring along a guest as well (a friend, PI, collaborating faculty, postdocs, grad students, etc.). If interested, please sign up at this link.

*West House CEREAL BAR open during reading and exam periods



The famous **West House CEREAL BAR** returns! It's located in the **HYPHEN** (between Butterfield and Russell Sage), organized by the House and your Resident Fellows, who will keep it stocked throughout reading and finals period, starting on Wednesday May 31. Milk will be in the fridge. Please keep the space clean and offer suggestions any additional cereal flavors. Happy studying!

- SENIOR RECEPTION TUESDAY, JUNE 5

To celebrate Senior Week, we'll have our annual **West House Senior Reception next Tuesday, June 5 at 6pm** at the West House Professor's Residence. We'll have **bites to eat** and **beer and wine for 21+.** So we can get a sense of numbers, RSVP at this link (although you're welcome to just turn up as well). Guests are welcome!



- THANKS TO THE EXEC BOARD

As we reach the end of the second year of our House Community, let join me in thanking your student **Exec Board** for all their amazing work in organizing West House activities this year. You've got them to thank for our trips to NYC, skiing, the Red Sox, and the movies, as well as our Room Draw Party and many other events.

- Chair: Ryan Monasch '19
- Vice-Chair (and interim Chair): Zach Segal '20
- Secretary: Alexsandra Terrio '20
- Social Media / Public Relation Chair: Darya Romanova '21

Merchandising / Design Chair: Marina Liot '21

• IM Chair: Tim Holman '20

Sustainability Chair: Vanesa Iniguez '21Events Chair: Max Mickenberg '21

- THANKS TO THE UGAs and Resident Fellows

Many as well to all the **West House and FYRE UGAs as well as the Resident Fellows** who worked so hard to build our community in the House this year (and to feed everyone in the Hyphen on Sunday nights)!

Your West House and FYRE UGAs this year have included:

Don Joo '19, Jessica Winters '18, Kelly Caputo 19, Jae Hong '20, Nicky Harrigan '20, Sophie Palmer '20, Tianhang Dong '19, Valentina Garcia Gonzalez '19, Yumi Naruke '20, Annie Medina '18, Drew McLaughlin '20, Kate Harris '19, Kirstyn Coxen '19, Jerry Wang '20, Michelle Yao '20, William Roussell '20, Yingchun Li '18, Lyric Griffin '18, Carolyne Musyoka '20, Roesha Andre '20, Tara Greaney '20, Kevin Yang '20, Madeleine Coffey '18

Resident Fellows:

Cory Cline, Sam Modder, Jennifer Franks, and Alen Amini

- THANKS TO THE HOUSE TEAM

And finally, thanks to all the staff who have worked with **Dr. Ted** and myself to make our community work this year.

These include your West House custodial staff:

Ken Mastro-Fahey Kim Bushes-McLane Chris Halford-McLane Jeremy Wheeler-Russell Sage Zach Welch-Butterfield

And most of all, your **House Administrator**, **Pamela Duffy**, who is the heart and soul of West House. Please stop by her office in Fahey and say goodbye before you head out for the summer!

- Resident Expert schedule

Your West House Resident Experts are a great resource – get to know them!

	West House
	West House
BIOLOGY	Noah Lee Sundays 1 - 2:30pm Fahey 3rd Floor Study Room
CHEMISTRY	Julie Becher Sundays 2:30-4pm Fahey 3rd Floor Study Room
ECONOMICS	Tuesdays, 8 to 9:30 p.m. Fahey 3rd floor study room
MATHEMATICS	Claire Gasque Sundays, 4 - 5:30pm Fahey 3rd Floor Common Room

- Spring term events calendar (updated)



Ryan C. Hickox
Associate Professor
Department of Physics & Astronomy
House Professor, West House
Dartmouth College
Wilder Laboratory 241
+1 (603) 646-2962

http://www.dartmouth.edu/~hickox/
